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Walnut Tree Close experimental one-way 

closure

• Lease agreement with GBC has been finalised for the construction of 

a vehicle turning area to enable the experimental one-way closure on 

Walnut Tree Close

• Coordination issues with the construction of the Walnut Bridge which 

is being delivered by GBC

• Construction of the turning area will start on week of 6 January 2020 

for a period of 8 weeks

• Trial will start after the construction of Walnut Bridge

• One week before the trial, the cycling design elements will be 

installed.  These will be temporary in nature.



The conversion of Walnut Tree Close from one-way to two-

way operation would require the

following works:

Cycle lane segregation to be removed (including fixing 

works for the reinstatement of the

carriageway)

Road markings identifying the one-way system to be 

removed.

Appropriate signage to be installed.



Preferred Option

Greenwich Wand Orca

• Greenwich Wand Orca separators are proposed to 

separate the mandatory cycle lane on the south side 

of the carriageway with minimum spacing of 10m 

between each other and at a minimum length of 

2.5m long

• Ideal for segregation over longer distances where 

vehicle speeds may be higher.



Typical Cross Section for One Way 

System



A3100 London Road

Outline design work has now been completed on the A3100 London Road and 

a final route alignment has been agreed.



A3100 London Road cont’d

The scheme is also expected to include the installation of a new 

signalised ‘toucan crossing’ facility between Cross Lanes and Stoke Park 

and the existing pelican crossing on the railway overbridge near London 

Road rail station will also be upgraded to a toucan.

Plan for construction to start during summer 2020, rather than during the 

spring, to coincide with the school holiday period and avoid conflict with 

the Surrey County Show at Stoke Park during May.

Targeted engagement is planned to take place with local stakeholders 

and members over the next quarter to provide further information during 

the run up to works commencing as the finer details are agreed during 

detailed design.



Guildford College Link

Preferred location for a critical signalised crossing over A322 Woodbridge Road



Guildford College Link cont’d

• Preferred location for a new crossing will require relocation of the north and 

southbound bus stops and some parking bays

• Camera surveys have been commissioned to understand the parking situation and to 

develop a solution that would be agreeable to the residents in the area



Guildford College Link - Crossings


